
FACTORS THAT MAKE PEOPLE OBEY OR

Milgram found that subjects were more likely to obey in some circumstances Researchers think several factors cause
people to carry obedience to extremes.

Are they also obeying or are they encouraging you to rebel? It has been argued that the results of the study
demonstrate the impressionability and obedience of people when provided with a legitimizing ideology, along
with social and institutional support. The guards quickly moved to stop the rebellion by using both
psychological punishment and physical abuse. Charismatic leaders express views that support and validate
existing group norms but that also contain a vision of what the group could or should be. Journal of
Personality and Social Psychology, 55, â€” The influence brought on by referent power may occur in a passive
sense because the person being emulated does not necessarily attempt to influence others, and the person who
is being influenced may not even realize that the influence is occurring. We have to acknowledge it.
Task-oriented leaders are expected to be most effective in situations in which the group situation is very
favorable because this gives the leader the ability to move the group forward, or in situations in which the
group situation is very unfavorable and in which the extreme problems of the situation require the leader to
engage in decisive action. For example, before Anna goes to ask for time off from her manager, Anthony, she
does a little research and discovers that he enjoys golfing. Sherif suggested this was a reflection of how social
norms develop in larger society. The social psychologist Philip Zimbardo thinks so. It has been studied
experimentally in several different ways. Subjects were told to ignore the agonized screams of the learner, his
desire to be untied and stop the experiment, and his pleas that his life was at risk and that he suffered from a
heart condition. It is informally defined as the tendency to act or think like members of a group. Twenty-four
males students were selected to take on randomly assigned roles of prisoner or guard in a mock prison situated
in the basement of the Stanford psychology building. Cartwright Ed. Interestingly, one of the actual guard
participants disagrees with Zimbardo's assessment. Rethinking the psychology of tyranny: The BBC prison
study. Resources You won't need ALL the material on this page. In other cases, however, both the situation
and the person are critical. Greatness: Who makes history and why. Isolation Charles Hofling changed the
obedience study by testing real nurses who were supervising a hospital ward during a night shift. To
demonstrate this, Milgram conducted research that explored a number of variations on his original procedure,
each of which demonstrated that changes in the situation could dramatically influence the amount of
obedience. So a prior commitment to the group's message or direction, can serve to increase conformity, but at
the same time, a prior commitment against it will decrease conformity. Individuals with legitimate power can
exert substantial influence on their followers. Oxford, UK: Blackwell. Additionally, neither Milgram nor
Zimbardo informed subjects ahead of time of the nature of their participation. At the end of the study, the
supervisors who had been given extra power rated the workers more negatively, were less interested in
meeting them, and felt that the only reason the workers did well was to obtain the rewards. Lindzey Eds. You
have no right to hold me here. Informational influence occurs when individuals seek out members of their own
group to obtain and accept accurate information about reality. Techniques to Achieve Compliance In addition
to these factors, the following techniques have been proven to effectively induce compliance from another
party. Conger, J. The results of this study were entirely different than those found by Zimbardo. Social
psychologists view compliance as a means of social influence used to reach goals or attain social or personal
gains. Henrich, J. The opposite effect is true as well: if Susan has been unemployed for a long time, employers
may assume it is because others have not wanted to hire her. He showed that the boys would always allocate
the points unfairly if it was a choice between awarding them to an in-group member and an out-group member
- though they don't know who these people were. In a modern study, Jerry Burger replicated Milgram's
method with a few alterations. Heath, T. Personality and Social Psychology Bulletin, 27, â€”


